
Hollis	Heritage	Commission	

Town	of	Hollis,	Hollis,	NH		03049				

	

	 	 	 	 	 Date:				26	February,	2018	

Members	Present:	Honi	Glover,	Paul	Armstrong,	Wendy	Trimble,	Karla	Vogel,	Jan	Larmouth,	Michael	

Bates,	Aurelia	Perry	

Members	Absent:	Josey	MacMillan,	Doug	Nye	

Meeting:	Called	to	order:		7:00pm.		Pledge	of	Allegiance	

Minutes:	January,	2019	

Approved	with	changes	–	motion	by	Honil;	2nd	by	Jan.	

Business:			The	Hollis	Selectmen’s	Breakfast	for	Volunteers	will	be	Saturday,	March	2,	9	–	10:30am.			

Our	Woodmont	storage	issue	is	moving	along	thanks	to	Paul,	who	spoke	with	Adrian	and	others	who	
are	necessary	to	the	process.		We	will	have	the	trailer	emptied,	and	moved	while	the	ground	is	still	
frozen.			

Signage	for	Woodmont:	Karla	and	Wendy	went	to	Classic	Signs,	and	learned	from	George	Gagnon	

about	the	signage	materials	that	they	use.		They	expect	their	outdoor	signs	to	have	a	life	of	at	least	10	
years,	and	they	do	treat	them	with	UV	protection.		The	cost	to	us	would	be	just	$175	per	sign	–	which	
will	allow	us	to	have	all	the	signs	done,	and	also	pay	to	have	them	properly	installed.		Honi	moved	

that	we	go	forward	with	Classic	Signs;	Jan	2nd.			

Presenting	the	exact	signage	and	locations	to	the	Selectmen	will	be	the	next	step;	it	is	planned	that	
we’ll	do	that	at	their	March	25	meeting.			

Karla	has	very	kindly	allowed	us	to	use	her	flash	drive	for	the	Woodmont	information,	and	Jan	has		
also	used	her	own	flash	drive	for	the	HHC	financial	information	–	Wendy	brought	up	that	we	really	

should	have	some	flash	drives	dedicated	to	HHC	business.		Aurelia	moved	that	we	buy	some;	Karla	2nd,	
and	Karla	will	look	into	purchasing	them.			

Spring	Drive-It	Day:	We	are	looking	at	the	weekend	of	June	22,	Saturday.		Everybody	please	check	to	
see	if	you’ll	be	free	that	day	&	let	Wendy	know	ASAP.		Our	second	choice	will	be	June	29.		One	

possibility	for	our	drive	would	be	to	the	Delaney	Clock	Shop		in	Townsend	–	the	proprietors	have	
already	volunteered	to	give	us	a	tour	&	talk.			

Calendar:		Karla	has	advertised	extensively	for	photographs	for	the	2020	Calendar.		The	theme	is	to	be	
Scenic	Hollis.			

Inventory	of	HHC	property,	as	discussed	last	month:	Karla	has	gone	through	the	cabinet	drawers	in	

the	Town	Hall,	begun	organizing	the	cabinet,	and	put	together	an	excellent	list	of	existing	inventory.			

Wendy	and	Honi	recorded	a	barn	that	burned,	for	a	demolition	survey:	23	Proctor	Hill	Road.	



Michael	reports	from	the	Historic	District	Commission	that	it’s	been	a	relatively	quiet	month;	at	28	
Proctor	Hill	they’re	interested	in	re-building.		Additionally,	the	Congregational	Church	is	planning	
some	landscaping,	possibly	moving	the	stone	wall	next	to	the	graveyard:	it	all	remains	to	be	seen.	

Meeting	adjourned	at	8pm:	motion	by	Karla,	2nd	by	Michael.	

	

Next	Meeting	to	be	held	on	Tuesday,		March	26.	

	

Respectfully	submitted	by	Aurelia	Perry.	


